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Alfalfa Weevil 
 

Several alfalfa fields were sampled in north central KS on 9 April.  Two fields had no alfalfa weevil 
larvae – at least we couldn’t find any and no feeding was evident.  Two fields had larvae which were obviously 
just hatching (see larvae on the left Photo 1).  These were the smallest larvae we have ever been able to sample.  
These larvae were only detected by taking clumps of stems and vigorously shaking them in a white bucket.  
There were not enough larvae to determine an infestation rate – yet. However, with the warmer weather egg 
hatching and larval development will proceed quickly.  Likewise, it was very difficult to find any feeding 
damage (see Photo 2). One field, however, had larger larvae (see larvae on the right side of the Photo 1), but 
again very little damage and these larvae could only be found along the edge of the field in some grassy, i.e. 
more protected areas.  Thus, alfalfa fields need to be periodically monitored for the next three weeks as alfalfa 
weevil larvae continue to develop.  Do not be too quick to treat these fields as weather seems to be playing a 
major role in alfalfa weevil infestation level and developmental rate. 
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Insect Diagnostic Laboratory Report 

 
http://entomology.k-state.edu/extension/diagnostician/recent-samples.html 

Eva Zurek 

 
Sincerely,  

Jeff Whitworth  
Extension Specialist 
Field Crops  
phone: 785/532-5656  
e-mail: jwhitwor@ksu.edu   
 
Holly Davis 
Research Associate 
Phone: (785) 532-4739 
e-mail: holly3@ksu.edu  
 
Eva Zurek 
Insect Diagnostician 
Phone: (785) 532-4710 
e-mail: ezurek@ksu.edu 

 
 

 

 
 

Kansas State University is committed to making its services, activities and programs accessible to all 
participants. If you have special requirements due to a physical, vision, or hearing disability, contact LOCAL 
NAME, PHONE NUMBER.  (For TDD, contact Michelle White-Godinet, Assistant Director of Affirmative Action, Kansas State University, 785-532-
4807.) 

Kansas State University Agricultural Experiment Station and Cooperative Extension Service 

K-State Research and Extension is an equal opportunity provider and employer. Issued in furtherance of Cooperative Extension Work, Acts of May 8 
and June 30, 1914, as amended. Kansas State University, County Extension Councils, Extension Districts, and United States Department of 
Agriculture Cooperating, John D. Floros, Director. 
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